
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

TOWN OF CAMBRIA 

 

 NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a Public Hearing will be held by the Town Board of 

the Town of Cambria on the 11th day of September, 2025, at 7:00 p.m., at the Cambria Volunteer 

Fire Company, 4631 Cambria-Wilson Road, Lockport, New York, on the adoption of a proposed 

Local Law entitled, “Local Law No. 4-2025, A Local Law Modifying the Residency 

Requirement for Town Attorney” an abstract of which is as follows:   

 

 Said Local Law would expand the residency requirement relative to the position of Town 

Attorney to any municipality in Niagara County that adjoins the Town of Cambria.     

 

 The complete text of said proposed Local Law is on file at the Office of the Town Clerk, 

and is available for review by any interested person during business hours. 

 

 At such public hearing, all persons interested, who wish to be heard will be heard. 

 

Dated: August 28, 2025 

      Tamara J. Cooper, RMO/RMC 

      Town Clerk, Town of Cambria 


